South Londonderry Township Historical Commission

Meeting Minutes for Monday, February 12, 2018, 7:00pm

Presiding: Cindy Skinner – Vice Chair

Members Present: Rugh Henderson, Trevor Kase, Lois Matarazzi – Secretary

Members Absent: Susan Bucks, Sid Hostetter, Maria Pichini

The South Londonderry Township Historical Commission (the "Commission") met in the South Londonderry Township (the "Township") Building in Campbelltown.

The Commission welcomed its newest member, Trevor Kase. Trevor is filling the last remaining vacant position and his current term will end 1/1/20.

Motion passed to accept the minutes from January 8th.

Annual Preservation Award

Need to start thinking of the next recipient

South Londonderry Historical Society {"SLHS"}

No update

Residential History Research Workshop

No update

Lawn Elementary School

Cindy has been trying to make contact with people that attended Lawn Elementary School. She will continue in this effort and will update the Commission as more information is available.

2018 Projects/Ideas

- *Annual Preservation Award
- *Updating/adding information to the South Londonderry Historical Inventory

Residential History Research Workshop [may be completed in 2019]

Bell Memorial in front of Fire Hall

Cindy reported the memorial is in bad shape and in need of repair [i.e., masonry work and glass replacement]. Cindy will contact the original installation company along with Leroy Shiffer and investigate what can be done and report back to the Commission.

^{*}Ongoing projects

Historical Items

The remainder of the meeting was focused on organizing and labelling the historically related items that are currently being held in the Township building. The Commission was able to go through one box; remainder of boxes will be sorted during future meetings.

Next Historical Commission Meeting

Monday, March 12th, 7:00pm, at the Township Building.

Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully Submitted, Lois Matarazzi